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A new Washington Supreme Court case will affect companies with arbitration agreements. 
It's time to review your arbitration agreements.  A narrowly-divided Washington State 
Supreme Court has held that an arbitration panel cannot apply the state statutes of limitations to 
bar a claim, unless the parties have contractually agreed to allow the arbitrators to do so.  
According to the Court, a general reference in an arbitration clause to forum rules will not 
suffice and can be grounds for vacating an arbitration panel's dismissal of claims on the state 
statute of limitations.  

In Broom v. Morgan Stanley DW Inc., an arbitration panel dismissed the plaintiffs' common law 
and statutory securities claims against a broker on the grounds that the claims were barred by the 
state and federal statutes of limitations. The plaintiffs sought to vacate the decision, which the 
superior court granted on the grounds that the award contained a facial legal error because 
statutes of limitations do not apply to arbitrations. The Court of Appeals and State Supreme 
Court both agreed, although the latter's decision was on a 5-4 vote.  

The grounds for vacating an arbitration award are narrow, and to vacate on the basis of facial 
legal error is rare. The majority decision by the Supreme Court concluded that arbitration 
proceedings do not qualify as "actions" for the purpose of applying state statutes of limitations. 
The Court went on to hold that parties may contractually agree to the applicability of state 
statutes of limitations, but that they did not do so in the Broom case simply by agreeing to apply 
the forum arbitration rules that allowed arbitrators to interpret provisions such as statutes of 
limitations. Thus, in order to have arbitrators apply the state statutes of limitations to the dispute, 
the parties would have to explicitly agree to do so.  

What This Means for Companies.  Although Broom is a securities case, the decision is likely 
to have wider application to any contract that has an arbitration clause, including many contracts 
used by financial institutions. Private arbitrations may not be compelled and, as such, must be 
agreed upon as the preferred dispute resolution methodology in the applicable contract. If 
arbitration is desired, the company should, where possible, incorporate by reference the Federal 
Arbitration Act. If the parties determine that state law will apply, then the agreement should 
articulate whether state law extends to both procedural and substantive aspects of state law. 
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For more information, please contact the Labor and Employment Law Practice Group at Lane 
Powell:  

206.223.7000 Seattle 
503.778.2100 Portland 
907.277.9511 Anchorage 
employlaw@lanepowell.com 
www.lanepowell.com  

We provide Employer Adviser as a service to our clients, colleagues and friends. It is intended to 
be a source of general information, not an opinion or legal advice on any specific situation, and 
does not create an attorney-client relationship with our readers. If you would like more 
information regarding whether we may assist you in any particular matter, please contact one of 
our lawyers, using care not to provide us any confidential information until we have notified you 
in writing that there are no conflicts of interest and that we have agreed to represent you on the 
specific matter that is the subject of your inquiry. 
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